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Director, Radiocommunication Bureau

activities of the Intersector coordination group 
on satellite matters (ICG/SAT)

At the request of the Chairperson of the Intersector Coordination Group on Satellite Matters (ICG/SAT), the following document is submitted to RAG for consideration.

A meeting of ICG/SAT was held in Sophia Antipolis (France) from 10 to 12 August 1999. The report of the meeting which has been issued as Document ICG/SAT R2 is available on TIES in the TSB website.

The meeting reviewed and updated the work programmes on satellite related aspects of the ITU-T and ITU-R Study Groups and prepared reports on a number of topics including IP/Satellite related matters, service and network convergence and working methods.

It was agreed that the work of ICG/SAT will continue by correspondence with an increased use of EDH facilities. The need for a further meeting will be assessed based on the progress achieved. A tentative time-frame for the next meeting would be the second half of the year 2000.

A specific request was made during the meeting for the establishment of enhanced cooperation with the ITU-D Sector in the framework of activities and projects involving the use of satellite technology. To this end the report of the ICG/SAT meeting was distributed for information to the meetings of ITU-D Study Groups 1 and 2 held in Geneva between 30 August and 10 September 1999. It was noted that the Chairperson of ITU-D SG 2 expressed his intention to establish formal cooperation with ICG/SAT whenever appropriate. Further discussions on other areas of possible cooperation are carried on between the Chairperson of ICG/SAT and BDT.

Since both a Radiocommunication Assembly (RA) and a World Telecommunications Standardization Assembly (WTSA) will be held in the year 2000, the Chairperson of ICG/SAT shall report to both Assemblies an outline of the activities of ICG and a recommendation concerning the continuation or closure of ICG.

A similar document to the present one has been submitted to the last meeting of TSAG (Geneva 25‑29 October 1999) by the Chairperson of ITU-T SG 13 (which has a role of Lead Study Group for ICG/SAT within the ITU-T Sector). It was indicated that the current general feeling amongst ICG/SAT participants is that ICG/SAT is still serving a useful purpose. The views expressed by TSAG were in support of the continuation of ICG with recognition that additional elements of interest for the work of ICG/SAT have appeared at its last meeting.

The views of RAG concerning this issue are also welcome to help the Chairperson of ICG/SAT in preparing its report to the RA.
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